MINUTES

February 26, 2024

A Hybrid Meeting of the Commissioners of the Cape Cod Mosquito Control Project (CCMCP) was held on February 26, 2024. In participation was: Supt. Gabrielle Sakolsky-Hoopes, Assistant Supt. Barton Morris, Entomologist Aubrey Paolino, Chairman J. Gregory Milne, Vice-Chairman Rodney Collins, and Secretary Arthur Neill.

The following remote meeting declaration was read into the minutes:

Cape Cod Mosquito Control Project Board of Commissioners is meeting remotely pursuant to legislative authorization extending the remote meeting provisions of the Open Meeting Law through 3/31/25, as signed into law by Governor Healey on March 29, 2023.

Secretary Neill made a motion to approve the minutes of January 29, 2024. Motion $2^{\rm nd}$ by Vice-Chairman Collins and approved unanimously by way of roll call.

Staff will be sending out FY25 Budget Notifications to member towns beginning of March.

Annual employee mandatory online training was discussed.

The Project has had another employee terminate their employment, leaving us with 2 open positions. They will remain unfilled until after the treating season. In the field, storms and high tides have kept areas flooded.

The next meeting was scheduled for Monday, March 25, 2024 at 2PM.

There being no further business, Vice-Chairman Collins motioned to adjourn the meeting, 2^{nd} by Secretary Neill and approved unanimously by way of roll call.

Arthur Weill, Secretary